Oct. 4, 2019
Dear Parents,
What a roller coaster of weather we’ve had this week!  Please remember that we go outside for recess at 10 AM and it is often quite chilly with these fall temperatures we’ve been having.  (Yesterday at recess the “feels like” temperature was only 41 degrees!) Sending a jacket or sweatshirt with your child is a good idea!
Letter sounds we covered this week:  /d/, /g/,  and /o/.   The sight words we learned were “yes”, “no”, “to”, “we”, and “you”.  Please continue to have your child practice the letter sounds, as well as blending the sounds together to form words.  Just a few minutes of daily practice on these skills will make a world of difference for your child.  It doesn’t need to take very long or be super intense…just a few minutes of simple practice! Thanks!
Another pre-reading skill we have been working on is rhyming.  We are beginning to understand that if two words have the same sounds in the middle and end of the word, then they rhyme.  We’ve learned several nursery rhymes, which is a fun way to practice this skill.  The nursery rhymes we’ve learned so far are Jack and Jill, Humpty Dumpty, Hickory Dickory Dock, Twinkle Twinkle Little Star, 1-2 Buckle My Shoe, and Jack Be Nimble.  Videos of these nursery rhymes can be found under the videos tab on our website if you’d like to have your child watch them a few times.  
In Math we are working our way through chapter two, which focuses on the numbers six, seven, eight, and nine, as well as understanding the concept of more and less.
Next week:
*On Monday, October 7 will be wearing blue in honor of National No Bullying Day.  Please have your child dress in blue clothes! Thank you!
*Open House will be held Monday, October 7th, from 6:00-7:00PM.  I am looking forward to seeing everyone!  Please note that this is a time for you to spend looking around the room with your child.  They will be your “tour guide” as you follow the list of things to look at in the room.  Please save any specific concerns or issues that deal specifically with your child for parent teacher conferences or another time when we can talk privately.  Thank you!  There will also be a flu shot clinic in the lunchroom and a book fair in the gym from 5:30-7:30 on this evening.
*In honor of Fire Prevention Month we will be visiting the Clear Lake fire station on Friday, Oct. 11th.  
Looking ahead:
*Picture Re-take day will be Nov. 1st.
* Tuesday, Nov. 5, and Thursday, Nov. 7, will be Parent Teacher Conferences.  Be on the look-out for an email from the school regarding signing up for a time.
*Our Fall Festival will be held on Oct. 31. Your child will be allowed to wear a costume!  
****Remember that all of these dates can be found on the calendar on our class website, as well!****
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